MINUTES OF YSBYTY YSTWYTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 27TH APRIL; 2022 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present: Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Amanda Williams, Matthew Sims, Clare Rooke and Ifan Jones Evans.
Apologies were received from Cllr’s Christian Pateman and Alan Wilkinson.
The clerk informed the councillors that they had all been re-elected for another term on Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council without having an election.
Matters Arising
Coffee afternoon: it was reported that the coffee afternoon to raise awareness and discuss ideas for the community garden was a successful event. Many suggestions were proposed by members of the community, young and old, these were noted and will be evidence gathered to re-apply for the Lottery Grant.
War Memorial: Cllr Sheena Duller will chase up Mr Chris Berridge again to remind him of the work that needs to be done on the War Memorial.
Community Garden: the clerk reported that the cleanup work on the community garden had been completed and the footpath known as Jacob’s ladder had been cleared.
Village Signs: it was discussed that with the eisteddfod coming to Tregaron in 2022 that it would be an opportunity for a general tidy up of the village. New village signs were suggested, the clerk informed the councillors that he had enquired wit Ceredigion about this, we could have like for like signage that Ceredigion would subsidize, or we could have the blue village signs with a design of our own making, the community council having to pay the extra cost on these. It was decided to go for the blue signs and after a brief discussion the design would be two mining pick hammers. The clerk informed the councillors that a similar design had been used for the youth club many years ago. Cllr Sheena Duller asked for this design to be sent to her.
Following on from the coffee morning it was proposed to have another event at the village hall for the children of the community. Cllr Clare Rooke suggested we contact Lleuci Ifans who does activities with the children in the schools and is popular with the children. All agreed to this. It was also proposed that the community council purchase some bird boxes and paint for those present to colour and take home. This was also agreed. The date proposed was the 22nd April in the village hall at 14.00.
Cllr Ifan Jones Evans apologised that he had to leave the meeting.
Planning:  the clerk informed the councillors that a planning application for a dwelling at Coed Pantffynon had been received. This application was discussed and it was decided to respond to Ceredigion Council with the community councils views and concerns about this application. The clerk will draft a response.
There was no other business. 


